April 14, 2017
The Honorable David Rouzer, Congressman for the 7th Congressional District of North Carolina

424 Cannon HOB

Washington, D.C. 20515 

Dear Representative Rouzer:
 I am the owner of property located, within your Congressional District, on Holden Beach Island, North Carolina. Due to the Federal Emergency Management Agency (FEMA’s) failure to perform its duties in a timely and efficient manner, I and thousands of similarly situated constituents and homeowners are paying exorbitant and outdated flood insurance premiums. In the aggregate, the approximately 2500 homeowners of Holden Beach, are currently paying in excess of $4,000,000 in flood insurance premiums, per year. You can be reasonably certain that Holden Beach is not the only coastal community within your congressional district that is in this situation.       

On August 29, 2014 FEMA published preliminary Flood Risk Information System (FRIS) maps for Holden Beach. These maps will result, when effective, in 92% of the property owners benefiting in a reduction in annual flood insurance premiums, many of those reductions in the $3,000-$5,000 range. Shortly thereafter, January 2017 was identified as the implementation date. Although, a seemingly inordinate amount of time, it turns out those expectations were wildly optimistic. The town, its residents and property owners have recently been informed that the effective date has been postponed until January 19, 2018.Requiring the issuance of a Letter of Final Determination, no later than July 19, 2017. This delay is unconscionable and unexplainable since there were only a handful of appeals filed challenging the preliminary findings and the town has been fully ready to fulfill its procedural duties in assuring a timely use of the maps. The delay results in your constituents paying thousands of dollars in inflated annual insurance premiums. 

I ask that you intercede on my behalf, as well as for the best interests of all the residents and property owners of Holden Beach, in ensuring FEMA carry out its responsibilities by issuing a Letter of Final Determination by July 19, 2017 and reclassifying the current maps from preliminary to effective status by January 19, 2018. I also ask that since the unreasonable delay is solely the result of FEMA’s failure to perform its duties, that any inflated flood insurance premiums, paid from February 2017 until implementation of the pending flood maps be calculated and reimbursed to the affected policyholders.  
Sincerely, 
Your Name
